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Dear Parents/Carers

As I write to you coming up to the end of the summer term, it is hard to believe that another
year has gone by already. We had a fabulous Awards Evening last week where our students
were recognised for both their academic and pastoral achievements. We have had such a
successful year with outcomes, sporting events and destination of our current Year 13
students. I concluded the Awards Evening congratulating Lucia Brancato on her wonderful
achievement in gaining a place at Chelsea College of Arts — one of the most prestigious art colleges in the world!

Years 11 and 13 students have finished their GCSEs and A Levels and feedback from all was really positive. We are
expecting another fantastic set of exam results in the summer. Year 13 students receive their grades on 17% August
and Year 11 students on 24™ August. Many of our Year 13 students will be going on to Russell Group Universities
— this is a great achievement.

There have been a number of school events this term including trips to the Globe, Thorpe Park, Brighton, Warner
Bros. Studios (Harry Potter) to name but a few. We have also had international trips to the Battlefields in

Belgium and the Years 8 and 9 students have been to Barcelona. Our recent Sports Day was fantastic and was
extremely well organised with high levels of participation, teamwork and competitiveness. I would like to thank the
Sports Department and other staff for making this such a memorable event.

On a practical matter, we return to school on Tuesday, 5* September. I would like to ask parents to be mindful of
the regulations for haircuts and uniform. No lines and no extreme colours are permissible or haircuts which are too
short. Please can you also ensure you buy the correct uniform from our providers listed on the school

website. No canvas shoes or trainers are acceptable and coats need to be black or navy.

As per usual we have a number of staff leaving us and venturing to new experiences. I wish them all well and thank
them for their service to our students.

Alyssa Innis Oliver Clarke
Sean O’Reilly Nicola O’Callaghan
Elizabeth Shaw Nicola Barry
Fionnuala Cormican Robert Cranham
Stephanie Leaver Tomas Spellman
Lee Innes Syanne Agius
Bridgette Conway Isobella Enock
Emma Davie Sue Burke
Linda Oladokun Suzanne Siddons

Finally, I wish you all a happy and safe summer holiday.
God Bless.

James Mc Nulty, Headteacher

Achieving Excellence, Learning to Serve
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Sports Day

St Paul’s Sports Day was held at the end of June and what a
fantastic day it was! The weather was kind to us making it
perfect conditions for holding such an event, even though the
sun did not make an appearance!

In the morning, students took part in the Javelin, Discus, Shot
Putt, Long Jump, 800m and 1500m and in the afternoon we
had the various running events. All the students who
participated did themselves proud putting in every effort to
accumulate as many points as possible for their Houses. There
were some notable sporting performances from many of the
students throughout the day, with some sporting stars of the
future to keep an eye on. Whether they came first or last they
all had a smile on their face.

The students showed off their running prowess in the
afternoon in the running races. In one particular race, there
was a fantastic sprint battle to the line between

George Sudderick and Segun Kusimo resulting in a dip finish
to decide the winner, which had the crowds on their feet with
excitement. It was lovely to see the whole school get behind
the competitors and cheer them on.

A thank you from St




